
 

  

 Dates to Remember 

Mon-Fri 14-20th September Te Wiki o Te Reo Maori (Maori Language Week) 

Friday 18th September EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online (by 9:00am) and delivered today. 

Monday 21st September Sushi orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery.
  

Monday 14th September Last day for Scholastic Book Orders today.  

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Kia ora koutou! 

Peninsula Speech Finals 
I was absolutely delighted today to take Rebecca Rose and Paegan Barlow to the Peninsula Speech Competition, which took 
place at Hauraki School. The standard this year was, I thought, very high. Children from across the Peninsula schools spoke 
on a wide variety of topics, including pigs, amazing women who have changed the world for today’s girls, and topical 
subjects such as what we have learnt from past pandemics and advantages and disadvantages of online learning from 
home. 
 
Becky and Paegan delivered their speeches confidently and without a fault. Both of them made me feel very proud of our 
school. Becky’s speech was all about why poetry is better than narrative and Paegan’s was on why Te Reo Māori should be 
taught in schools. I am delighted to announce that in a close fought contest, Paegan was placed second overall. This is a 
great achievement! Well done! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Becky and Paegan  Paegan (second from left) with the other placed finalists. 
 

Te Wā Tuku Reo Māori (Māori Language Moment) 
Yesterday at 12 noon, the school participated in Te Wā Tuku Reo Māori (Māori Language Moment) as part of Te Wiki o Te 
Reo Māori (Māori Language Week). It was part of an effort to have 1,000,000 New Zealanders all speaking te reo at the 
same time. Bayswater School syndicates ‘met’ up by google meet, joined by some parents from home, and each area of 
the school lead a waiata (song). The moment started with the seniors (Whānau Kokoru) leading the karakia followed by the 
waiata, ‘Te Aroha’. The junior school (Whānau Puna) was next, leading ‘Tūtira Mai Ngā Iwi’. The moment finished with 
middle school (Whānau Wai) leading ‘Ehara i te mea’. 
 

Kia u kit e pai!  -   Hold on to that which is good 

15th September 2020    



School ‘Camp’ 
Tomorrow the Y5s and Y6s are starting their two days of education outside the classroom. Please remember that senior 
school children need to be at school by 7:45am on both days. If you have any further last minute queries, please contact 
your child’s class teacher. 
 

Community Survey Coming Soon… 
Keep an eye out for the Board of Trustees’ community consultation survey which will be arriving in your inbox shortly. The 
Board is gathering the thoughts and ideas of the whole Bayswater School community to inform its strategic planning over 
the next few years. Don’t miss the chance to have your say! 
 Lindsay Child 

 Tumuaki / Principal  
 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
 

Hazel Singh 6yr old.   
We hope you have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 

 
 

Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Gabby demonstrating personal excellence. You delivered your speech confidently with passion and flair, and it 
was both interesting and entertaining - tumeke Gabby! 

 

Room 2 Maihi  enhancing your hauora. Your positive attitude towards learning sets you up for success. Miharo!    
 

Room 3 Ngaire being an amazing tuakana. In the classroom you help others without being asked. You are also a 
wonderful tuakana helping younger children with netball in your own free time. 

 

Room 4 Nikau striving for personal excellence in literacy. You are persevering to read tricky words, responding to 
feedback and focusing to achieve your personal goal in writing.  Ka rawe! 

 

Room 5 Makayla demonstrating all our Bayswater values as you worked with a team to create the backdrop for one of 
our set designs - he whetū koe! 

 

Room 6 Lennox naturally and seflessly enhancing your friends hauora through your empathetic communication and kind 
actions. Tumeke! 

 

Room 7 Wiremu working on our weekly goal of resilience by standing up and saying your mihi.  You persevered and 
proved to yourself that you really can do it!  Ka taea e koe!   

 

Room 8 Ena the Bayswater value of resilience. You have taken on challenges this week in both maths and writing. 
You attended extra clinics in maths in order to fully understand and have taken your time to edit your 
writing. Ka pai! 

 

Room 9 Ila the Bayswater value of resilience.  You are doing a wonderful job of settling into Bayswater and 
confidently having a go at everything in the classroom!  Ka pai, we look forward to seeing more of your 
learning! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Sports Notices 

Devonport Peninsula Junior Touch 
Registrations for the 2020 Devonport Peninsula Junior Touch module are now open.  Competition runs from Monday 2nd 
November to Monday 14th December (7 weeks of games, no finals this year).  Games will be held at the Devonport Domain 
between  4:00pm and 6:00pm.  Fees for the season are $30 and can be paid online when registering.  Register online at 

sporty.co.nz/peninsulatouch   Registrations close Friday 25th September. 
 

Community Notices 

 
 
 
 

 



Soul Sprite Party Packages 
 

Don't know what to do for your child's next birthday party? 
Not to fear, Soul Sprite is here!  
 
We offer 8 awesome party packages, ranging from pamper 
parties, edible science and masterchef like competitions.  
 
It will be a party they won't forget!  For more details please 
view our website: soulsprite.co.nz/party-packages 

 
Swimming Lessons at Devonport Primary School – Term 4 2020 
(Times available from 3-3.30pm and then every 30min until 6pm Mon – Fri).  First week of lessons start 30th November. 
 

Private Lessons only (you can book a one off or a series of lessons) 
$40 for a 30min one-one-one lesson. (Book for 5 discount cost $180) 
$50 for 2 children 30mins – they can be at different levels (Book for 5 discount cost $230) 
$60 for 3 or more children (need to be the similar ability levels) (Book for 5 discount cost $280) 
 
Week 1 Monday 30th Nov to Friday 4th December After School 3pm to 6pm 

Week 2 Monday 7th to Friday 11th December After School 3pm to 6pm 

Week 3 Monday 14th to 18th December After School 3pm to 6pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


